COLTS RUN
HOME 0WNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.
Evesham, NJ 
November 14, 2002  

Dear Homeowner: 

Since our election as Trustees of Colts Run, we have been working to research the funds, which exist for the Association as well as developing a fiscally responsible budget for the 2003 budget year. As you know, other than monies, which may have been paid at closing, we as homeowners have not paid Association dues on an annual basis. In fact, the Association’s “budget” which was created for the original Public Offering Statement was never modified or reviewed by the developer/sponsor while he was in control of the Association. In fact, the by-laws dictate that the Association’s budget should have increased 10% each year beginning at the inception of the Association in 1997. 

During these past few years while the Association was not functioning as it should, the developer/sponsor was “maintaining” the common areas at his cost and expense. While we all agree that it was not true maintenance, the fact is whatever expenses related to maintenance were absorbed by the developer/sponsor and, therefore, we as homeowners were not asked to pay our annual Association fee. The original budget for the Association called for an annual Association fee of $287.20. Had that original budget been modified and increased annually as is required by the by-laws, the Association dues today would be $402.08. 

Notwithstanding what should have been done by the developer/sponsor during his control of the Association, the Board developed a zero-based budget in order that each line item is analyzed so that the most accurate numbers could be developed for the 2003 budget year. During this budget process with the assistance of the management company, we solicited proposals for various services including professional services, landscaping, insurance etc. Based on those proposals, we have developed a budget which will provide for annual funding for the proper maintenance of our Association, including reserve for replacement, which will allow us to set aside in savings a portion of our fees so that capital assets such as playground equipment can be replaced at some point in the future when the need arises.

We have also included in the 2003 budget sufficient funding to begin the much needed and awaited Transition process. The funding will allow us to hire an attorney, engineer and auditor to fully evaluate the construction of the common areas of our property and the finances of the association dating back to the sale of the first home. With this information, we will develop a financial deficiency report, which will be presented to the developer to insure that the assets of our Association are repaired or replaced to meet construction standards and replenish our reserve for replacement to insure that all funding which is due to the Association is received from the developer. 

The task ahead of us as a Board and an Association is a difficult one; however, we are confident that the team of professionals we have put together will provide us the appropriate guidance and direction on this matter. We are confident that our 2003 budget will provide sufficient funding so that our grounds and facilities are maintained in such a manner that we will all be proud of the end result. 

We are all homeowners and up until this point we have been completely dissatisfied with the maintenance and upkeep of our property, and we had no one to blame but the developer. Well, now we are an Association and we are in control of our destiny, and we must therefore insure that we properly fund our Association to improve the curb appeal of our property and maintain and improve the property values of our homes. Therefore, the budget for 2003 will result in an annual assessment for each homeowner of $488. We have made a decision that the annual fee will be paid in quarterly payments due on January 1, April 1, July 1, and October 1.  Payments, which are received after the 15th of the month in which it is due, will be subject to a $25 per month late fee. 

We are sure you will agree that this Association must be run professionally and responsibly and it is our intention to run it in an professional-like manner and treat each resident fairly. We look forward to your support and cooperation and active participation on committees, which we intend to create to assist us with the maintenance and operation of our Association. We are in this together and, therefore, we must all help each other if we are going to be successful. 

A meeting has been scheduled to discuss and adopt the 2003 budget for December 3, 2002 at 7:00 pm at the Gibson House Community Center. At that meeting, we will have an opportunity to meet our new professional team, and learn more about our budget and the Transition. We hope you all have an opportunity to attend and we commit to you our hard work and dedication this year on the many issues facing our Association. If you are unable to attend, than we wish you and your family a happy and healthy holiday season. 

Very truly yours, 

COLTS RUN HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

